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Weeks Ahead
WEEK EIGHT

Thu 4 Sep Grandparents Day (1.00pm start)
  

Fri 5 Sep Founders Day - Waihi celebrates 118 years since inception

Fri 5 Sep -
Sun 7 Sep NZ Junior Rugby Festival (Queenstown)
   

WEEK NINE

Mon 8 Sep -
Thu 11 Sep Year 8 Camp: Otago Rail Trail

WEEK TEN

Mon 15 Sep Flag Football tournament (Christchurch)

Tue 16 Sep - Koru Games (Christchurch)
Thu 18 Sep Football, Hockey, Netball
  

Thu 18 Sep End of Term for Year 8s
2026 New Boarders Overnight Stay

Fri 19 Sep 2026 New Students “Experience Waihi” Day
End of Term for Years 4 - 7

Sat 20 Sep TSS Fixture at St Andrew’s College (Christchurch)
Basketball, Football, Rugby

R E M I N D E R   

T E R M   T H R E E   F I N I S H E S   O N:
    

  Year 8s ……………………….  Thursday 18 September 2025

  Year 4-7s ……………….…….….  Friday 19 September 2025



Dear Parents, Caregivers, and Friends of Waihi, 

One of the great privileges of school life is seeing young people stretch themselves, 

sometimes with nerves, sometimes with excitement, but always with courage. These past 

two weeks have been filled with moments where our students have done just that, and it 

has been a joy to watch them grow in the process.
   

Last week’s Ladies’ Lunch was a wonderful occasion and one of the real highlights of the 

term. It was a chance to pause amidst the busyness of school life and celebrate the 

remarkable women who support our students. Our guest speaker, Jake Bailey, captivated 

everyone with his story and message. Many will remember Jake from his now-famous 

Head Boy speech at Christchurch Boys’ High School, delivered just one week after being 

diagnosed with an aggressive cancer. Now, a decade later and cancer-free, he has turned 

his experience into a mission to help young people build resilience.

Jake spoke about what he calls the Four S’s: slowing down and taking one step at a time, 

salvaging the good through gratitude, streamlining by setting aside everyday fears, and 

standing alongside others by offering support. His relaxed and relatable style left us all 

with practical tools and a timely reminder that true resilience is built not by avoiding 

challenge, but by learning to face it. His words resonated deeply with our belief in the 

value of outdoor education, creating opportunities for young people to stretch 

themselves and discover strength in moments of discomfort.

Last Monday, we were treated to perfect conditions at Roundhill for our Family Ski Day. 

With blue skies above and great snow underfoot, it was the ideal backdrop for families, 

students, and staff to enjoy a day of fun and adventure together.

Another highlight from last week was our inaugural Spring Soirée, an evening of music, 

kapa haka, dance, and performance. The talent of our students was on full display, and the 

feedback from attendees has been overwhelmingly positive. A heartfelt thank you to Al 

and Sheryl Bradley for their dedication and vision in bringing this event to life. The Soirée 

has laid the foundation for what we know will become a much-loved annual celebration of 

the arts at Waihi.

Some of our Year Seven students took part in the NIWA Science and Technology Fair in 

Timaru, where their hard work and creativity were recognised with impressive results, 

placing second and fourth in the intermediate age group category.

 ~continued over the page~
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F R O M   T H E   H E A D M A S T E R ‘ S   D E S K
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From the Headmaster’s Desk (CONTINUED)

Six Waihi riders and their ponies represented the school with distinction at the South 

Island Secondary Schools Equestrian Championships in late August. The team achieved 

outstanding results, placing first in Dressage, second in both Arena Eventing and Show 

Jumping, and finishing second overall in the Year Seven and Eight Teams Championship. 

Special congratulations go to Claudia Studholme, who claimed two first places in 

Dressage alongside further top placings across multiple disciplines, while Violet France, 

Darcy Sinton, Eva Innes, Maggie McGregor, and Annabel Clouston also produced strong 

performances.

Our mid-term Reading Challenge also proved to be a big hit. Students were encouraged 

to find the quirkiest and most unusual reading spots over the break, and they rose to the 

challenge with imagination and 

enthusiasm. From treetops to 

tractor seats, the entries were 

both entertaining and inspiring, 

sparking conversations about 

the joy of reading in every 

corner of life. You can check out 

a selection of the photos on 

page 10.

As we look ahead, we wish our 

Year Eight rugby players all the 

very best as they head off to the 

Global Games, and we also wish 

our Year Eight cohort a safe and

enjoyable adventure on the 

Otago Rail Trail. Both are 

experiences that will create 

memories to last a lifetime.

Wishing you all a positive and 

fulfilling week ahead.

Ngā mihi nui,

Gareth Wood
Headmaster
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W A I H I   N O T I C E S
Upcoming Events      I      Information      I      Updates

Haircuts
        

A couple of parents have asked recently 
about whether we have a school policy on 
haircuts. We have never seen the need to 
expressly describe what is expected regarding 
boys’ hair other than to say it needs to be 
short, neat and sensible. Girls’ hair should be 
tied back neatly off the face.
    

Obviously as fashions change some students 
may wish to ‘experient’ and the description 
above is open to interpretation.
   

For those who seek more guidance, perhaps 
we could say the style of the hair should not 
be extreme, including, but not limited to 
mohawk, mullet, shaved styles and/or 
patterns, no severe changes in length for 
boys (i.e. a similar even length). The colour 
must be the student’s own natural colour.
     

   

Looking Ahead to September

Summer Uniform and Summer Sports Kit
        

Please ensure you have all your child’s Summer uniform and Summer sport kit 
items ready for the beginning of Term Four on Monday 6 October 2025.

The most efficient way to place your order is via our online uniform order form on 
our school website:

https://waihi.school.nz/uniforms  or send an email to uniform@waihi.school.nz 

https://waihi.school.nz/uniforms


W A I H I   N O T I C E S
Upcoming Events      I      Information      I      Updates

Waihi School |3 Sep 2025

Waihi School are delighted to announce that we will be holding a book fair on Grandparents' Day 
Thursday 4th September..

Pop along to the library in the afternoon during your tour of the school and purchase books for your 
grandchild. Eftpos is available for debit and credit cards and cash too. Every book sold helps raise funds 
for our library.
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W A I H I   N O T I C E S
Upcoming Events      I      Information      I      Updates
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Y E A R   7   N A R R A T I V E   W R I T I N G
Love of Learning      I      Information      I      Sharing

Year 7 Narrative Writing
 This term, our Year 7 students have been diving into the world of narrative writing. What began as an innocent video of a girl 

skipping down a snowy street soon turned sinister, thanks to some very well-timed pauses from their teachers. Each pause 

left students to capture the moment in words, building suspense and flexing their descriptive muscles. The result? A 

collection of wonderfully creative, spine-tingling stories.

Moral of the story: if you ever spot a miniature doll version of yourself in a snowy shop window… do not, under any 

circumstances, go inside!

Below is a selection of the best paragraphs, each offering a tantalising snippet of the unfolding story.
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S C I E N C E   F A I R
Love of Learning      I      Information      I      Sharing
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In our Waihi Science Fair 2025, we had the 

honour of hosting David Batchelor from 

South Pacific Laboratory in Timaru to judge 

the entries. Congratulations go to - 1st 

place Logan Gorrie, 2nd Hunter MacKenzie 

and Tom Thatcher, 3rd Ben Watson and 

George Dwyer and Judge’s Choice Evelyn 

Low and Shaiah Stuart.
 

These projects were then entered into the 

NIWA Science Fair at Timaru on Thursday 

28th August and were judged against 

entries from other schools. A huge 

congratulations goes to Hunter MacKenzie 

and Tom Thatcher for second place in the 

year 7 category, and Ben Watson and 

George Dwyer who were awarded fourth 

place. 
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M I D - T E R M   R E A D I N G   C H A L L E N G E
Love of Learning      I      Information      I      Sharing

Reading 
In 

Unusual 
Places 

Challenge



S P R I N G   S O I R E E
THURSDAY 28 AUGUST 2025
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L A D I E S   L U N C H
FRIDAY 29 AUGUST 2025



C E L E B R A T I N G   O U R   W A I H I A N S
Photographs shared by parents
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Agricultural Science Badge
Hugo Kershaw

Congratulations to Hugo who 
worked incredibly hard over the 
mid-term break on his agricultural 
activities, and achieved his badge.

Well done Hugo!

Karate success
Oscar & Ollie Murphy

On Saturday 23 August 2025 Oscar and Ollie 
competed in the Aoraki Timaru South Island 
Kyokushin Karate Tournament. 

It was a great day with attendance from all 
over the country. 

Oscar won his category overall in kumite 
(fighting), and they both placed second in the 
team Kata. 

Well done Murphy boys!



1st Dressage 
2nd Arena eventing 
2nd Show jumping

Waihi Team won second in the Yr7/8 teams championship! 

Individual placings overall: 

Competitive Trail Riding
Annabel Clouston 122nd 
Maggie McGregor 124th
Darcy Sinton 123rd 
(there may have been a little ‘long cut’ taken!)

Dressage 
Claudia Studholme 1st and 1st 
Violet France 4th and 3rd 
Darcy Sinton 13th and 13th
Eva Innes 29th and 28th  
Maggie McGregor 25th and 19th
Annabel Clouston 24th and 27th 

Jumping 
Darcy Sinton  60 -70cm 5th 
Eva Innes  70 -80cm 9th and 15th
Claudia Studholme  60 -70cm 11th and 17th 
Maggie McGregor  60 -70cm 29th 

Arena eventing
Claudia Studholme  65cm  2nd 
Violet France  65cm 16th 
Eva Innes  70cm 20th 

Show Hunter 
Claudia Studholme 60 - 70cm 3rd 
Darcy Sinton 60 - 70cm 11th
Eva Innes  70 - 80cm  20th 
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C E L E B R A T I N G   O U R   W A I H I A N S
August 24-29, saw six riders and their ponies representing Waihi at the South Island Secondary Schools 
Equestrian Competition, with outstanding results, as follows:

Team placings per discipline in Yr7/8 competition:

A super week of everyone pitching in and helping each other out, supported by parents and grandparents, meant 
that riders and ponies were well fed and rested to perform at their best each day. Highs saw the team celebrating 
together, and lows showed the resilience of the team and encouragement of the ‘village’ to keep everyone on 
track. Thanks, Waihi School, for 
creating an environment where 
young riders are encouraged to 
pursue their dreams.

Mrs Judy Brown



P Y N E   H O U S E
SPRING IS IN THE AIR - LONGER AFTERNOONS FOR BOARDER FUN
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